Minutes from

Ordsall Community Forum
9th October 2007 

Ordsall Neighbourhood Building

Present:

Ross Spanner

Neighbourhood Manager (Chair)

Councillor Alan Clague
Local Councillor

Councillor Peter Dobbs
Local Councillor

John Dupre


Housing & Planning

Christine Duffin

HMR SALIX Homes

Syd Cauldwell

Local Resident

Yan Nin Cockayne

Local Resident

Ray Mashiter


Resident from Irwell Riverside

Syliva Sharples

Local Resident

Roy Sharples

Local Resident

Tom McMullen

Local Resident

Jim Doyle


Local Resident

Madge Bown


Local Resident

Sarah Davies

SALIX Homes

Charlotte Howarth

Salford Ranger

Jonathan Dale

New Barracks 

Jonathan Drake

LPC Living

Paul Archibald

LPC Living

Barry Whitmarsh

Housing & Planning

Jeanette Coward

Admin Officer (Note taker)

Apologies:

Dave Hollinghurst

Lorna Leaston

Gerry Stone

Sue Bowen

Sue Rigg

PCSO Mark Gerrard
PCSO Danny McNicholas
Minutes from Previous Meeting and Matters Arising

Ordsall Community Development Trust

Ordsall Community Development Trust has applied for funding to do a wider consultation in the area.  Update at next meeting.


Action:  Ross Spanner

Fly-tipping – Rudman Drive

Rudman Drive has been taken to the Environment Task Group as a new hotspot.
Additional Signage for Ordsall Park

Charlotte Howarth, Park Ranger is to take additional signage to Friends of Ordsall Park Group on 11th October 2007.  

Jim Doyle asked Charlotte about John Price, local resident who had not received an invitation to the first Friends of Ordsall Park meeting.  Charlotte apologised for John not being invited and he has now been placed on the circulation list and has been invited to the meeting on the 11th October.

Trees on Regent Road

Jonathan Dale informed the Forum that he had received a report dated 05/10/06 from Rachel Gregson-Jones.  It says that we need to find out who owns the trees and if there is an appropriate tree maintenance scheme in place.  Rachel seems to think that Salford City Council owns the trees on Regent Road and that there is no tree maintenance scheme in place.

Ross to contact Rachel to ask further questions and who wrote the report etc. and feedback at next meeting.


Action:  Ross Spanner

Councillor Clague informed Ross that Rachel has left the authority.
There were a number of concerns raised about numerous overgrown bushes affecting the public highway in the area.  Barry Whitmarsh informed the Forum that on the Salford website there is a form to report trees that effect/obstruct the public highway.  

Councillor Dobbs has reported to Environmental Services the overgrown bushes at bus stops on Regent Road but was unsure of the exact location. At today’s meeting Councillor Dobbs has received pictures of the exact location of the overgrown bushes and he will report this to Environmental Services.


Action:  Councillor Peter Dobbs

Sarah Davies, SALIX Homes is to report the overgrown bushes from resident’s properties on both sides of Oldfield Road for action to be taken.

Action:  Sarah Davies

Charlotte Howarth informed the Forum that the trees on Hulton Street are to be removed as they have been deemed dangerous.

Fly-tipping on former nursery site on Robert Hall Street

Howard Lund, Environmental Co-ordinator has visited the site and priced the site for the removal of fly-tipping.  Community Health & Social Care have not yet authorised the work to be carried out.  However, the ownership of the land is to change hands shortly and building work will start soon after.
Storm Damage

Storm damage to the fence at Brian Thornley property has now been repaired.

Update on Ordsall Development Framework

Barry Whitmarsh informed the Forum that the progress report on the Development Framework is now finalised and is to go to Community Committee on 6th November 2007.  Anyone who would like a copy of the report, please contact Barry Whitmarsh (793-3645).
Monmouth Park
John Dupre gave an update to the Forum of the progress of Monmouth Park.  There is £290k budget from Section 106 funding for the refurbishment of Monmouth Park.  £10k has been spent on consultation and design and £280k will be spent on the refurbishment of Monmouth Park.  Costings for design are with the Lead Member and hopefully will be approved on 28/11/07.

John circulated the proposed plans for Monmouth Park to the Forum and explained that the park will not have gated entrances and the mental fence surrounding the park will be 30% thicker than normal to prevent vehicles gaining access.  Both entrances will have small walls with name of park incorporated into them.  Gail Skelly, OCA, will be holding workshops for the design input.  Charlotte Howarth asked if Park Rangers along with the local children could plant bulbs in the park.  John agrees that this is a good idea and will liaise with Charlotte on this.

Action:  John Dupre/Charlotte Howarth
Work is to commence January 2008 and will hopefully be completed by June 2008.
A letter is to be written to everyone who attended the design workshops to inform/show what they have contributed to the Monmouth Park refurbishment.

Ross updated the Forum on the parking restrictions and enforcement re contractors parking their vehicles on land surrounding Monmouth Park.  Housing and Planning owns this land and Highways cannot enforce parking restrictions but the landowner can.  Ross is to e-mail Lowry Homes to ask why contractors cannot use the underground car parking facilities in their development.

Action:  Ross Spanner

Hulton Square Development

This development has been delayed for a month due to finding underground services that are not shown on plans.
55 out of the 75 properties have been sold from phase one.  Jonathan Drake to bring a breakdown of local purchasers to the next meeting.


Action:  Jonathan Drake

The launch pad scheme which helps first time buyers with 75%-95% of their mortgage has been taken up by 20% of new buyers.

St Ignatius Consultation

Madge Bown asked why Parish View residents, who live directly opposite St Ignatius Church, where not included in the consultation.  Madge and all the neighbours of Parish View have not been included in the consultation process and residents are upset as this affects them directly.  Jonathan explained that for the consultation he worked on the database he received from Salford City Council.  Jonathan to send Jeanette the consultation report to be forwarded to Madge and sent out with the Forum notes.

Action:  Jonathan Drake/Jeanette Coward
LPC Living are to attend New Barracks AGM on 23rd October 2007 to explain and demonstrate why the croft needs to be build upon to retain the St Ignatius building.  Draft plans are not approved therefore can be flexible.
Problems with contractors on Radclyffe Mews site

A meeting has taken place with Andy Roberts, LPC Living and the site manager with residents from Lawler Avenue to try and resolve issue with large trucks gaining access to the site via Lawler Avenue.  It was agreed to try manage/improve movement of large trucks.  The work on site should be completed by the end of November.
Emergency Road access to Phase 1 of David McLean Homes site

A resident contacted Malcolm Sykes office regarding the emergency road access to phase 1 of David McLean Homes, they have no records at all of David McLean Homes applying for access to site when they originally applied for planning permission.
Ross to get an update from Chris Edge, David McLean Homes and feedback at next meeting.


Action:  Ross Spanner

Councillor Clague has informed Planning Panel about taxis and other local traffic using the road access for emergency services as a short cut.
Witness Statements/Reporting of Anti-Social Behaviour

Jonathan Dale informed the Forum that work on getting people to sign diary sheets etc is going well.  Ross informed the Forum that anonymous witness incident forms cannot be accepted for stand alone ASBOs, statements need to be signed.
South Ordsall Tenants Association

Tom explained that South Ordsall residents are not keen on reviving the South Ordsall TA.   Sarah Davies to speak to the local Tenant Participation Officer to see if he would send a newsletter/flyer around South Ordsall residents to see if there is any interest in reviving the TA.

Action:  Sarah Davies
West Craven Street

The empty caretaker’s house has now been demolished.  Demolition of Radclyffe School is near completion.  St Clements School will take longer to demolish due to asbestos issues and not being owned by the Council.  An asbestos contractor will be on site shortly.

Councillor Dobbs expressed concern about the speed restrictions around Primrose Hill Community School not being in place and asked if the speed restrictions scheme could be brought forward before there is a serious accident.
Councillor Clague has also received a number of complaints from residents regarding parking outside residents properties.  Could Highways put white markers and zig-zag road markings as soon as possible?

Barry Whitmarsh to contact Lead Members and Regulation Officers to see if the road markings/restrictions scheme can be brought forward.


Action:  Barry Whitmarsh 

Friends of Ordsall Park
The next meeting of Friends of Ordsall Park will take place on 11th October 2007, 6pm at Nine Acre Court.  On the agenda will be location of new litter bins in Ordsall Park and Chad Jones will be in attendance to discuss funding for the Masterplan.

Secret Garden

Ross has received a number of applications for Secret Garden funding.  Up to £2,000 is available per project.
TV Reception in South Ordsall

Jim Doyle has spoken to Daniel Hewitt, Planning after the previous meeting.  Jim was informed that the previous developments in the Ordsall area when submitting planning permission did not have a clause written into their planning consent regarding TV reception and therefore cannot do anything about this.  However, any new contractors, when applying for planning permission, will now have a clause written into their planning consent regarding TV reception.
Jim is going to write to previous contractors to see if they will contribute anything to improve TV reception in the area.


Action:  Jim Doyle

Councillor Clague informed the Forum that all new planning consent has the condition to install TV boosters in the new developments.
Jim asked Jonathan Drake if he could be updated on the TV reception at the Radclyffe Mews site that will be linked to the Hulme TV transmission station when the development is completed.  Jonathan is happy to do this.


Action:  Jonathan Drake

Councillor Clague informed the Forum he would keep the Forum updated on what the planning department is doing regarding the TV reception in the area.


Action:  Councillor Clague

Future of Community Forum

Suggestions for the future of the Forum are:

*
It was agreed to place ‘Resident issues’ on future agendas.
*
Armchair attendee – could a flyer be sent out with the minutes?
*
Chris Gibbons, TPO, to promote the Forum in newsletters.

*
Meetings – possible evening meeting.  Agencies do 10 minutes 
presentation to encourage residents to attend.  A letter/questionnaire to 
be devised to invite residents to Forum meetings.

New Equipped Play Area

Barry Whitmarsh informed the Forum of the two options for the new equipped play area in Ordsall i.e. LPC Living Marketing Suite, West Park Street and the grounds of Ordsall Neighbourhood Building.  LPC Living Marketing Suite is a poor option due to the location, too near resident’s properties and the road junction.  The proposed location for the new equipped play area is Ordsall Neighbourhood Building and the necessary consultation will take place with relevant sources such as Scallywags, Children’s Centre as well as residents in November.  Barry suggested that the new equipped play area should be located at the front of Ordsall Neighbourhood Building.

Jim would like security/vandalism resistance of play equipment be built into the design therefore protecting the play equipment.

The Bricklayer’s Arms

Barry informed Jim Doyle that a meeting was held last Tuesday and the tenancy was up for advertisement.

Update on the Lottery Bid for Irwell City Park

Tom McMullen explained that in October a final presentation will be given in London in which Officers will attend.  23 projects will be reduced to 8.
Fireworks

There have been a numerous complaints about un-authorised fireworks being set off in the estate.  There is a firework sweep of the area today.  Any residents see fireworks being sold out of cars please report car registration numbers to Ross.


Action:  ALL

Fit City Ordsall
Ross is to speak to Geoff Hodges, Area Manager for Salford Community Leisure regarding the gates being open 24 x7 at Ordsall Recreation Centre.

Ross is also to invite Geoff Hodges to the next meeting to give an update on the future of Fit City Ordsall.


Action:  Ross Spanner
Tom McMullen would like an explanation regarding funding for Fit City Ordsall as he recalls that Councillor Warmisham has said that the funding was available.
Ross to check Community Committee notes from earlier in 2007 and contact Councillor Warmisham for comments.


Action:  Ross Spanner
Section 106 funding from David McLean Homes is to pay for the refurbishment of the gym and paperwork is currently with solicitors and once paperwork is completed refurbishment can be planned.

Ross is to lead on a joint project with Health Action Partnership to assess community interest is in allotments/edible gardens/green gyms in line with the council allotment strategy they are producing.  Madge Bown, Tom McMullen, Yan Nin Cockayne ,Sylvia & Roy Sharples are interested in attending a meeting to explore this.  Ross to arrange meeting.

Action:  Ross Spanner

Any Other Business

Family Centre, Carmel Avenue

The Family Centre will move in the next two weeks to the Children’s Centre and then the building will be demolished.  Planning application to be submitted early November.  It is hoped to bring the draft plans to the next meeting.

Planning submission will be for 30/35 family housing and apartments, at an early stage of the process, awaiting agreement from St Vincent’s HA.

Quay 5

Manchester Evening News is to print an article about car clamping and car parking permits.  The car clamping company have been over keen by clamping residents’ cars.  LPC Living has now unclamped those cars free of charge and reimbursed residents who paid.  Systems are being set up so residents know when their car parking permit expires and hopefully with the new systems in place car clamping system should work effectively.

Date, Time & Venue of Next Meeting

20th November 2007, 10am at Ordsall Neighbourhood Building, 2 Robert Hall Street.

Secure car parking is off Carmel Avenue.   
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